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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

We are writing to provide an update on the investigations and remediation work taking place at 
Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School. 

Remediation work is continuing to fix the damage that was detected in the school’s library ceiling – 
please refer to the works notification distributed on 26 March 2024. 

As a precautionary measure, we have engaged 2 independent hygienists to undertake further 
investigations at the school.  

During these investigations, asbestos containing material has been identified in the ceiling cavities 
in Building A and Building D. We are now extending the investigation to buildings B and C. The 
independent hygienists will provide a report which will include recommendations based on their 
findings. The recommendations provided by independent hygienists will inform the remediation work 
required at the school. 

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited 
asbestos contractors and monitored by independent hygienists in strict accordance with all 
applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

We will continue to keep you updated about this work at Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High 
School. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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